
                                                                                                                                                                                

LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL 
 

BULLETIN NO. 932 
 

Date:     Friday 29
th

 November, 2019 
 

Week Commencing 2
nd

 December  

Sunday 1
st

 December – The Friends Christmas Fair – 1.00pm - 3.00pm – all welcome 

Wednesday 4
th

 December - Christmas Stay & Play for new families with children 18 months – 4 

years old 

Friday 6
th

 December – Junior Carol Service for Form 4 – UVI  – 7.00pm Bingley Parish Church 

 

Coming Soon 

Tuesday 10
th

 – Kindergarten & Form 1 Christmas Play – 9.00am in the hall 

Wednesday 11
th

 – Form 2 & Form 3 Christmas Play – 9.00am in the hall 

Friday 13
th

 – Lower Kindergarten, Kindergarten & Form 1 Christmas Party – pm 

Monday 16
th

 – Form 4 & 5 Christmas Party – pm 

Monday 16
th

 – School Choir performing at Bingley Parish Church -evening 

Tuesday 17
th

 – School Christmas Lunch 

Tuesday 17
th

 – LVI & UVI Christmas Party – pm 

Wednesday 18
th

 – Christmas Jumper Day  

Wednesday 18
th

 – Form 2 & 3 Christmas party - pm 

Wednesday 18
th

 – School Talent Show – am      

 

 

As I am sure you are all aware, there have been some reported local cases of the Norovirus (the 

winter vomiting bug) which has caused some schools to close.   We have plenty of hand washing 

sanitiser in all classrooms and we are encouraging the children to wash their hands at every 

opportunity.  Please can you help at home be reinforcing this message and should your child be 

struck down with this very nasty bug, please make sure you allow a full 48 hours after their last 

episode before sending them back to school.  Our cleaning team are also using Milton cleaning 

products all around school in an effort to make sure we do not pick up the virus. 

 

Well done to the Table Tennis Team who played superbly at Eldwick Primary School earlier this 

week and last night at the West Yorkshire Table Tennis Championships.  Also, thank you to Miss 

Raw for organising the events for us. Our U11 Girls’ football team had their first game of the 

season and enjoyed a great match against Ghyll Royd which finished 4-4. Well done to everyone 

who represented the school so well this week. 

 

   
 

We have done it!  We have now raised over £2000 and have enough for a defibrillator, an 

external cabinet and training for 30 children and 12 staff.  We are expecting to receive the 

defibrillator from the Hand on Heart charity, hopefully next week, and I can’t thank you all 

enough for supporting us on our journey from Bingley to Berlin! 

 

 

 

 
@LadyLanePark 

 

Instagram 

ladylanepark 



 

We look forward to seeing you all on Sunday at our Christmas Fair from 1.00pm – 3.00pm.  

Thank you to all parents and families for your fantastic donations of books, toys, chocolate, 

bottles and raffle prizes to support The Friends.  They will be working tirelessly over the 

weekend to get the school ready for you and I hear that Santa is already on his way!  See you 

there over a cup of coffee in the café. 

 

Best wishes to you all from Mr N Saunders and all the staff. 

 

 

 

Reasoning – Tuesday 3
rd

 December 

 

I am out on a course on Tuesday so I’m afraid there is no reasoning this week. 

 

Mrs E Arnold 

 

Football and Netball clubs – Monday and Thursday 

 

These clubs have now finished for this term. Thank you to everyone who has attended since 

September. A new clubs list will be sent out during the Christmas break. Please see this Bulletin 

each week for any changes. 

 

Mr Walker 

 

 

Christmas Post! 

 

 
Our Heads of School will be ready next week to receive your Christmas post. Please pop your 

Christmas cards in the Red Post Box, in the front entrance, clearly labelled (Name and Form) and 

they will be distributed. 

 

 

 

Lost & Found 

 

• Please check out the Lost Property box as it is full to busting! 

• I have been handed a silver bracelet, if you have lost one, please call into the office and 

see me. 

• Hadi Chowdhury (Form 5) has lost his summer blazer, please can you check to see if you 

have this at home by mistake. 

• Yahya Yusuf (Form 4) has lost his school tracksuit last Thursday after Dance.  Please could 

you see if you picked it up by accident, it is named. 

• Ayaan Khan (UVI) has lost his football boots (see below).  Please can you check and see if you 

have seen them.  

 
 

 

 



Spring Term Invoices 

 

Your Spring Term invoices should be working their way home; there is a 1% early settlement 

discount if paid before the 18
th

 December. 

Mrs S Wright 

 

 

 

Table Tennis Match Report  

On Monday 25th of November a group of table tennis players went to Eldwick Primary School to 

play some matches. Everyone on the team played outstanding games and represented the 

school team perfectly. Every single person on the team won a match and the scores were 22-11 

to Lady Lane. Some of the players won all their matches on the night so a huge thank you to 

Miss Raw for taking us to the event and cheering us on the whole time.  

By Yusuf Akram, Harry Wilford & Tobias O’Shaughnessy 

Thank you boys for your super report. I'd like to thank Mrs Hodge for your help and support too! 

Finally, we will have a report next week on the West Yorkshire Championships which we played 

in last night. 

                                                                                 Miss S Raw 

 

 

Friday Dance Club  

 

There will be a shortened session next Friday 6th December from 3.30 to 4.30pm to allow for 

the Carol Service.  We are doing the very important opening number to Footsteps 20 so please 

be there!  Thank you 

 

Mrs J Hudson 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                      



                                     Lady Lane Park School 

 
TERM DATES 

 

2020 / 2021 
 

 

Autumn Term 2020  

 

Staff training   - Wednesday 2
nd

 September 2020 

School Re-opens  - Thursday 3rd September  

 

Half Term 

School Closes   - Friday 16
th

 October 

School Re-opens  -  Monday 2
nd

 November   

School closes for Christmas - Friday 18
th

 December  

 

 

 

Spring Term 2021  

 

School Re-opens   -  Wednesday 6
th

 January 2021 

 

Half Term  

School Closes   - Friday 12
th

 February 

School Re-opens   - Monday 22
nd

 February   

School closes for Easter  - Friday 26
th

 March 

 

 

 

Summer Term 2021 

 

School Re-opens   - Monday 12
th

 April  

May Day Bank Holiday - Monday 3
rd

 May  

 

Half Term  

School closes   - Friday 21
st

 May 

School Re-opens  -  Monday 7
th

 June  

School Closes    - Friday 9
th

 July  

 

Staff training    - Wednesday 1
st

 September 

School Re-opens  - Thursday 2
nd

 September 2021 

 

 

 

Please note school will always close at 3.30pm on the last day of both full and half-terms and our 

crèche facilities will be available.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Support A Child At Christmas 

 

As a charity event, Form 4 are creating a shoebox "Christmas present" for underprivileged 

children.  We are doing a box for a boy and another for a girl aged between 7 – 8 years. 

 

If anyone would like to be involved with this initiative, please feel free to either create your own 

shoebox of gifts  (please specify boy or girl and appropriate age) or contribute to the Form 4 

appeal.  Thank you! 

 

Mrs J Hudson 

 

Pirates Of Penzance 

 

If your child would like to audition for our Bingley Junior Gilbert and Sullivan April show, Pirates 

of Penzance, please see Mrs Wright in the office or catch me in the playground for an audition 

sheet. 

 

 

 

Menu 2.12.19 

 

 

 

Monday 

 

Tuesday 

 

 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

 

Friday 

 

 

Baked Jacket 

Potatoes 

 

 

 

Various Fillings 

 

Jam Roly Poly & 

Custard 

 

 

 

Chicken Casserole 

/ Quorn & 

Vegetable 

Casserole 

 

Diced Potatoes & 

Mixed Vegetables 

 

Iced Sponge Cake 

Cowboy Casserole 

 

 

 

 

Mini Baked 

Potatoes 

 

Fruit Mousse 

Roast Beef / 

Vegetable Filo Parcel 

 

Yorkshire Pudding, 

Mashed Potatoes, 

Carrots, Broccoli  & 

Gravy 

 

Rice Pudding 

Fish Cakes 

 

 

Peas Potatoes & 

Parsley Sauce 

 

 

 

Large Cookie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Lady Lane Park School  
Clubs and Activities –Autumn Term 2019 

To start week commencing Monday 4
th

 November 2019, unless stated otherwise 

 

Day Time Activity Free/Chargeable Location Staff 

 

Monday 1.00-1.30 Jnr Choir  

 (F4-U6)  

Free Gym Mrs Cartwright 

Mrs Lorimer 

 3.30-4.30 Table tennis  

 (L6-U6) 

Free Hall Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.30 Lego Club  

(F4-U6) 

Free The Hive Mrs Cardus 

 3.30-4.30 Homework clinic 

(L6-U6) 

Free LVI Miss Vincent 

 4.30-5.40 Dance (F5) Chargeable Hall/Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.30 Football club  

(F2-F3) 

Free Field Mr Walker 

Mr Rawling 

 3.30-4.15 Jackanory (story 

club) F1, F2, F3 

Free F2 classroom Mrs Quinn 

Mrs Burraway 

 3.30-4.30 Young Voices Chargeable Gym Mrs Lorimer 

Miss Slater 

Mrs Saunders 

 

Tuesday 1.00-1.30 Dance (L6-U6) Chargeable Gym/Hall 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.15 Mixed sports 

(F1, F2 & F3) 

Free Hall Miss Holmes 

Mrs Wilson 

Miss Nicholson 

 

 3.30-4.30 Dance (F2) Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 

Wednesday 1.00-1.30 Dance (L6-U6) Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-5.20 Ballet Chargeable Gym/Hall Mrs Fielding 

 3.30-4.30 Table Tennis 

 (F4 only until Christmas) Free 

 Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.30 Craft club (Get 

crafty for 

Christmas!)  

Free Science room Mrs Kernick 

Miss Creasey 

 3.30-5.30 Sports fixtures Free Various Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

Mrs Arnold 

 

Thursday 8.00-9.00 Dance (F3-F4) Chargeable Hall 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 9.00-12.30 Voice works Chargeable Music Room 

 

Mrs Cartwright 

 3.30-4.30 Football club 

(F4-U6) 

Finished now until after Christmas 

due to poor light and conditions 

Mr Walker 

Mr Saunders 

 3.30-4.30 Netball 

(F4-U6) 

Finished now until after Christmas 

due to poor light and conditions 

Mrs Kernick 

Mrs Moffat 

 

Friday 8.00-8.30 Jnr Running club 

(F4-U6) 

Free Various Mr Walker 

 9.00-12.30 Keyboard Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Cartwright 

 1.00-1.30 Dance (L6-U6) Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.30 Dance (L6-U6) Chargeable Hall 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Bingley Junior Gilbert & Sullivan Holiday Club 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
After the success of ‘The Yeoman of the Guard’ production in April 2019 and also The 
Mikado in October 2019, we are offering another fabulous opportunity for your child to be 
involved in our spring Junior Gilbert’s & Sullivan’s theatrical production of “The Pirates of 
Penzance” 

 
The show will be held at Bingley Arts Centre on Sunday 19th April 2020 at 3pm (dress 

rehearsal from 9:30am). 

 

In preparation for the show, we will be running a Theatre Holiday Club from Tuesday 14th 
April-Friday 17th April at Lady Lane Park School from 9:00am-4:00pm for normal hours, 
or 8:30am-4:30pm for the extended hours, where I will be organising the singing/drama, 
along with Mrs C. Lorimer (music) and Mrs J Hudson (dance). 
 
There will also be an extra rehearsal on Saturday 18th April from 9:00am – 1:00pm at 
Lady Lane Park School. 

 

In the half term leading up to the Easter Holidays, we will be holding extra practices in 
the gym for all cast members after school on a Monday in the school gym 3:30-4:30. 
These extra sessions are included in the price below.  
 
The cost of these 4 ½ days, plus Sunday 19th April will be £135.00 per child for normal 
hours or £150.00 per child for the extended hours. Please note, this will need to be paid in 
full by Friday 14.2.19, in order to secure a part and attend the Monday night practices. 
We are limited to 34 places for this show; it is open to all children from Form 1- Year 7. 
 

We require  
~soloists~  ~chorus members~  ~Dancers~  ~Actors and actresses~ 

If you are interested in one of these places, please fill out the form attached  as soon as 
possible and return it to Mrs S. Earl. 
 
If you have any queries or questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me by either sending 
me an e-mail to sarah25.earl@gmail.com, or contacting my work mobile on 07727 897377. 
 
Please note, this is a non-refundable holiday club, due to the hire costs of the Arts Centre, 
Lady Lane Park School, staffing, and costumes etc. 
 
Unlike other holiday clubs, your child will need to attend daily between 9:00am and 4:00pm 
from Tuesday 14 – Friday 19th April, as well as Saturday 18th between 9:00am and 
1:00pm, plus the dress rehearsal and live performance at Bingley Arts Centre on Sunday 
19th April, 9:30-am – 4:30pm. Our show depends on 100% commitment from all of our 
young stars! 
 
Yours Faithfully 
Mrs S. Earl 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Name of child/ren_________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
Year Group _________________ 
 
School _________________________________________________________ 
 
Amount to pay £_____________ 
 
Parent/Carer name________________________________________________ 
 
Parent signature __________________________________________________ 
 
Contact telephone number _____________________________ 
 
I would like my child/ren to have a place in “Pirates of Penzance” holiday club for 
the 4 ½ days at Lady Lane Park School on Tuesday 14th – Friday 17th April standard 
(9am-4pm) - £135.00 or Tuesday 14th – Friday 17th April extended (8:30am – 
4:30pm) - £150.00 
 
Plus Saturday 18th April between 9:00am-1:00pm 
 
Plus Sunday April 19th 2020 for the show at Bingley Arts Centre. (9:30am onwards) 
 
Please make a bank transfer payable to Mrs S.Earl (By Friday 14th February 2020) 
 

Sort Code – 20-76-92 
Account No – 13450147 
 
*Please write your child’s full name as reference* 

 

Please return this completed form to me via e-mail (sarah25.earl@gmail.com) or via 
Lady Lane.  
   
Mrs S. Earl 
 
 
 
 


